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In this issue:

· The Los Angeles City Council Considers AB 889 (Lieu)
· National Safety Council Reports 4th of July Most Dangerous Holiday 
· Holiday Message from the CEO 


	The Los Angeles City Council Considers AB 889 (Lieu) 

The Los Angeles City Council adopted a “Support if Amended” position on AB 889 (Lieu) a measure that would create a construction authority to extend the Green Line to LAX.  Councilman Bill Rosendahl, author of the resolution, accepted amendments by Councilman Herb Wesson to address concerns that a Green Line Construction Authority will compete for funding with Metro priority projects.  The resolution includes a provision that makes the City’s support contingent on the Green Line extension not delaying projects listed on Metro’s Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).  In addition, the construction authority could be established but would have to remain dormant until funding for an EIR/EIS was made available for the project.  AB 889 has been held up in the Assembly Appropriations Committee.  Councilman Rosendahl said he will work with Assemblyman Lieu to revive their efforts to get the measure through the legislative process.  Attached is the LA City Council Resolution on AB 889.
National Safety Council Reports 4th of July Most Dangerous Holiday
In their June 29 news release, the National Safety Council (NSC) identified the 4th of July holiday as the nation’s most dangerous holiday.  According to the NSC, “July 4, 2005 was the most lethal holiday for drivers, with alcohol factoring into nearly half of all motor vehicle deaths” and this year they estimate over 200 traffic fatalities and over 10,000 nonfatal injuries will occur during the holiday period.  

Another source of holiday injuries is fireworks.  Of the estimated 10,800 people treated in emergency rooms for fireworks-related injuries in 2005, nearly half were under 15-years of age.
Holiday Message from the CEO

Recently, I was asked to provide a quote to the Daily News regarding “what I appreciated most about America.”  In response, I stated “Each year, thousands of people flock to America, drawn by the dream of freedom and opportunity.  I appreciate that America’s flame of freedom has never diminished and that Metro is here to help people attain their dreams.”  While reflecting upon this statement, I came to realize how much Metro reflects the spirit and soul of America and how our hard work and professionalism drives the region’s economic success and puts the American dream within everyone’s reach.  I am proud to lead this great organization and I appreciate the dedication and devotion to duty demonstrated by all Metro employees.
Please have a safe and enjoyable 4th of July.
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